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Summer Sports Champions · 3 Years in a row!  

Congratulations to our Year 5 and 6 students who have won the District Summer Sports compe-

tition for the third time in 3 years.  

Both Charlotte and Mitchell proudly hold the winner³s trophy below! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 6 Jumper Presentation  

All Year 6 parents are invited to our Jumper Presentation at assembly tomorrow commencing at 

2.45pm in the Hall.  

 

School Tours 2017  

We have already had a number of tours this year with parents and their children who are inter-

ested in enrolling in our school for the 2017 school year. If you have a child who is due to begin 

school next year and you are a current member of our school community, please contact the of-

fice to collect an enrolment form and/or to organise a school tour with me. If you have any spe-

cific information that you need to discuss, please feel free to make an appointment to see me. 

If you know of any family or friends who would be interested in hearing more about a Parkhill 

education for their child/ren, please feel free to give them my details to arrange a personalised 

school tour.  I can be contacted at mckinlay.rodney.d@edumail.vic.gov.au  

 

Annual Report to the School Community  

The Annual Report to the School Community will occur on Thursday, 17 March at 7.00pm. This 

presentation will be completed as part of our regular school council meeting. We encourage 

any members of the Parkhill Primary School community to attend this presentation which will 

be held at 7.00pm in the staffroom. Our Annual Report is a real highlight as it provides great da-

ta about how well we are progressing as a school.  

An electronic version of the Annual Report will be placed on the website after it has been en-

dorsed by School Council.  



Working Bee: Sunday 20 March , 10.00am · 1.30pm  

Thanks to the  families who have indicated they will attend our first working bee on Sunday, 20 

March from 10.00am · 1.30pm.  Remember the more the merrier.  

  

We encourage families to bring brooms, shovels, wheelbarrows, secateurs, pruning devices 

¦¦ etc 

 

Reminder  

Just a reminder that Monday 14 March is the Labour Day public holiday and as a result students 

are not required at school on this day.  

 

Curriculum Days  

Monday 11 and Tuesday 12 April are Curriculum days and these are  student free days.  

 

 

Building self confidence  

  

At school one of our key priorities is to develop and build on the children³s³ self-esteem and 

confidence. We are mindful of the need to offer encouragement and support to children 

when they take risks with their learning, as it is only by trying new ways and ´having a goµ that 

they learn from their previous efforts and mistakes.  We are mindful of the language we use 

and role modelling how best to tackle new and possibly challenging situations.  

Here are some relevant tips from parent educator Michael Grose who talks about the role par-

ents can play in this important area of child development.  

Children with healthy self -esteem and self -confidence learn more, achieve more and are gener-

ally happier than those with low confidence levels. However building children³s and young 

people³s confidence is complex. 

 Great confidence -builders use a number of approaches that impact on how kids³ think, how 

they feel and what they can do.  

  

Here are 5 practical strategies that you can use to build real self -confidence in kids of all ages:  

  

1. Model confident thinking  

Kids soak up the language, thinking and behaviour of those closest to them in their environ-

ment. Parents and teachers play a part in modelling confident thinking and behaviour especial-

ly when it comes to tackling new activities. In particular, let kids hear positive self -talk when 

you tackle something new. They should hear something like ´I³ll have a go at this. If I don³t do 

so well then I can try again tomorrow.µ This is far more effective than ´I³m no good at this. I³ll 

probably stuff it up.µ What story are you creating that your children will copy and pass on?  

  

2. Focus on effort & improvement  

Current thinking shows that people who believe that they can increase their intelligence 

through effort and challenge actually get smarter and do better over time in school, work and 

life. One way to develop this 'growth mindset' is to focus your language on effort and im-

provement rather than on the results of what kids do. By linking success with effort you are 

teaching them success comes from something other than pure ability, talents or smarts.  

  

3. Praise their strategies  

While effort is key for achievement, it's not the be all and end all. Kids need a broad repertoire 

of approaches · not just sheer effort · to learn and improve. Focus your language on better 

and smarter ways of improving. Comments such as ´That was a smart idea to tackle the hard-

est task while you were fresh!µ and ´You recognised the first few steps were the most im-

portant but then after that you were right µ are descriptive statements that have significant in-

structional value for kids.  



  

4. Develop self -help skills from an early age  

A child³s self-esteem comes as a result of his or her successes and accomplishments. The most 

important competencies to build confidence are basic self -help skills . These form the build-

ing blocks upon which other competencies such as organisational skills and many social skills 

are formed.  

  

5. Give them real responsibility  

From a young age, start giving children responsibility for some aspects of their lives. By giving 

kids responsibility we are sending a powerful message that we think they are capable . Also 

they are learning the skills necessary to be independent.  

 

Most importantly, great parents and teachers have a knack of communicating confidence in 

kids. They find ways to let kids know that they believe in them · that they know their kids will 

perform and succeed, that they have faith that they can deal with life³s challenges and know 

that they can become more independent.  

  

 

Have a great weekend,  

Rod McKinlay  

Principal  

  

  

  

       2016 Class Representatives  
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Calendar of events  

Wednesday March 9, 7.30pm  PFA Annual General Meeting --Meeting Room   All welcome.  This 

will be followed by the general meeting. Please note the 

change of date.  

Friday 18th March  Raffle tickets and Money due back to school office  

Thursday 24th March  Easter Raffle - Drawn at Assembly  

  

Raffle Tickets have been distributed to the eldest child in each family for 

sale.  The PFA would like to extend a big Thank You  to those people who 

have already donated items for our Easter raffle.  We rely on such generous 

contributions from the school community to make the raffle such a success. 

Donations of Easter related items and confectionary  can be left in the box 

in the foyer of the school.   

 

Co-ordinators Wanted!  

We are looking for co -ordinators for the PFA events  in Term 2 - the  Mother's Day Stall & Stu-

dent Disco.   

Purchasing for the Mother's Day stall has already begun and we just need someone to co -

ordinate for the day!  

Mothers' Day stall will run on Friday 6th May from 9.am to approx. 11.30am.  

 

'How to' books are available which should cover all your questions and tell you exactly  what 

you need to do.  

VolunteerSpot will be used again this year.  

 

Contact a member of the PFA executive if you are interested in one of these satisfying roles!  

 

 Search for us using the name ´Parkhill Primary School Community 

Page µ.  Then click the ´join group µ icon.  A group administrator will confirm your association 

with the school and approve your request.  

 

 

  

Under this program, Parkhill Primary School can earn 5% of your purchases at Amart Sports as 

an in -store credit to spend on our school sports programs.  

Go to Team Amart (http://www.amartsports.com.au/team -amart/) and click on 'Join Now".  

Fill in your personal details and at the bottom of the form it asks:  ´Which local club or school 

would you like to support?µ -you can type Parkhill to select our school.  You'll receive access to 

great member prices and other initiatives and the school will receive the percentage of your 

purchases at Amart Sports as an in -store credit to spend on our school sports programs.  

 

 

mailto:annymation2@bigpond.com
file:///D:/Users/08708447/AppData/Local/Microsoft/Windows/Temporary%20Internet%20Files/Content.Outlook/DBXCRBGA/lisaj@landirections.com.au
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Reminder that all 

months of  the year 

with an ´Rµ are the 

months that students 

must wear HATS.  

 

Sick Bay First Aid Information:  Note:  Sick bay visits are notified 

to parents in the case of serious injury or illness.  If a first aid note 

is sent home please remember to check with your child\ren the 

reason of the visit.   

We have had reports this week of cases of the following 

medical issues:  

¶ Gastro  

¶ High Fever  

2016  Calendar of  

Curriculum events  

Friday 4 march  2nd Hand Uniform Sale  

3.00pm ¸3.45pm outside the hall  

Monday 14 March  Public holiday ¸student free day  

Tuesday 15 March  Twilight Sports  

Monday 21 March  Soiree  

Thursday 24 March  Last day of Term  

Monday 11 April  Curriculum Day ¸student free day  

Tuesday 12 April  Curriculum Day ¸student free day  

Birthdays  

March  

Rehan D  

Liam H  

Joshua H  

Bowen C  

Hafsa B  

Sean R 

Daniel W  

Orlando T  

Luke C 

Fiona Y  

Alexis R  

Nyagoa K  

Juod K  

Xavier E  

Norma -Jean S 

Aston K  

Thibo P  

Akira H  

Finn C  

Anjali R  

Isabel M  

Caleb T  

Addison G  

Reuben G  

Ilias S 

Edward T  

Julia R  

Lazar A  

Lauren B  

James L  

 

 

PFA AGM 

CHANGE OF 

DATE 

to  

Wednesday 

9th of March 

at 7.30pm    

 

Friday is Ride 2 School Day  

Get out your helmet! Pump up your tyres! Brush the 

cobwebs from between the spokes! That³s right, Friday 

is Ride 2 School day!  

This Friday March 4
th

, kids all around Australia are partic-

ip at ing in  a nat ion -w id e r id e t o  schoo l in it iat ive. De-

signed to help motivate students to get active, we encourage you to 

join your kids on scooters, bikes, skates or even on foot on your Friday 

school commute. If you live a little too far from school, you can take 

part by driving partway and riding the rest. Last year with over half the 

school participating, the bike racks were so jam -packed that many bikes 

and scooters had to be kept in classrooms! We hope that this year will 

be no different.  

So let³s help our kids get active. Get on your bike and I³ll see you on Fri-

day!  

Regards,  

Alex Davies  



Year 3 & 4 Enterprize Excursion  

 

On Wednesday 3rd March, the Year 3's and  4's visited the Docklands to board the  Enterprize ship 

as part of their Inquiry study of the first settlement in Australia.  The students were involved in 

hoisting the sails, they climbed under the deck and assisted the crew for the duration of their 

sail!  A great day was had by all.  

  

Dyon  Hunt  

Grade 3/4 Co -Ordinator  

 

 


